HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
SPECIAL MEETING 

December 1, 2009

The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in special session on December 1, 2009.  Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Don Mohler, Keith Sams, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad and Mike Hook.  Commission Member Ron Reichert arrived at 6:04 p.m.  Members absent: None. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers; Assistant Building Official, Jim Fisher; Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger. Guests: Tim Harold. 

Commission Member Don Mohler moved the approval of the agenda, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Lee Rathje moved the approval of the October 27, 2009 minutes, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

Croell Concrete Products – Revised Site Plan – 1395 Hawkeye Drive
Chairperson, Dale Schroth commented that after reviewing the letters provided by the City staff, the Site Plan has issues that need to be addressed.  The Water Department is requesting bollards around the fire hydrant to protect it, the City Engineer is requesting that the silo location, bay door and man door be detailed out on the site plan and the materials being stored in the City right of way be removed and no future storage occur in this area.
Keith Sams asked what the City Engineer’s concerns were with the door and silo.

Croell Representative, Tim Harold pointed out that the bay door that the City Engineer refers to is not used and is only there in the event that something breaks inside the building.  You can walk and drive underneath the door.  The silo will not block it.  The door could be closed off if needed, the bollards will get placed around the hydrant and fencing will be installed around the property.  The materials have been removed from the right of way and the site plan will be modified to show the door locations.
Commission Member, Keith Sams presented RESOLUTION #27-09 approving Revised Site Plan Croell Concrete Products for a concrete silo addition located at 1395 Hawkeye Drive subject to the following requirements being met before the building permit is issued, second by Don Mohler:

1. Ballards need to be installed around the fire hydrant to protect it.  Site plans need to show this detail.  

    (comments found in letter provided by the Hiawatha Water Department).
2. The silo as well as the bay door and man door locations need to be detailed out on the site plan (comments 
    found in letter provided by the City Engineer).
3. Materials being stored in the City right of way need to be removed and no future storage to occur in this area.  

    Add a note to the site plan to address this (comments found in letter provided by the City Engineer).
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Mike Hook, Keith Sams, Dale Schroth, Ron Reichert, Don Mohler
NAYS: None

ABSENT: None
Resolution #27-09 adopted. 

Set regular P&Z meeting for the month of December

The Commission discussed changing the regular Planning and Zoning meeting date for the month of December due to the holiday schedule.
Dale Schroth moved to set the Planning and Zoning regular meeting for the month of December to Tuesday, December 22nd at 6:00 p.m., second by Don Mohler. Motion carried. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:09 p.m., second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 
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